

## **Minutes of Glenmavis Community Council Meeting held on 1<sup>st</sup> September 2010.**

Present were: J.Comrie, (JC) M.Croall, (MC), G.Stewart (GS) J.Oldroyd (JO)

G.Baxter (GB) M.Anderson (MA)

There were no apologies on the evening.

Guest – Mr. T. McCormick.

The chairman JC asked that someone propose the minutes of our last meeting on 2<sup>nd</sup> June 2010. These were proposed by JO and seconded by GB

### **Matters arising from last meeting.**

MC – On going correspondence via email in reply to our Freedom of information request to North Lanarkshire Council on the Kirkstyle Inn and NMP School. MC stated that we would go through this in detail after we had visited tonight's correspondence.

JC – asked Mr. McCormick if he would like to become a member of the community council? The answer was yes; this motion was proposed by JO and seconded by GB.

### **Community Police – there were no representatives this evening.**

### **Incoming correspondence**

MC – pointed out a change of the local weekly planning applications, this was previously dealt with on an area basis, which has now changed to us receiving a full weekly listing.

Letter received in June after last meeting from North LAN Muslim Women's Alliance.

Letter from NLC chasing reply on Council's scheme for community councils.

Confirmation from NLC of this years hall bookings.

Bulb catalogue from J.Parker.

Newsletter from Margaret Mitchell MSP

Letter from NLC replying to our request for information regarding New Monkland

Primary clearly stating that there was no further update.

Copy of letter from Mr. A.Hepburn sent on by Cllr Coyle.

Newsletter from SMP Playgrounds.

Surf letter on community regeneration.

Letter of invitation from Airdrie Citizens Advice Bureau

Information on Doors Open Day from NLC

Statement of account from NLC for hall hire informing us of a 3% increase in charges.

No need for nuclear information letter

Letter from Lovell's re open day meetings in community centre on 21<sup>st</sup> Sept.

### **Open Meeting**

MC – read the email information received from NLC regarding the Kirkstyle Inn.

There followed a general discussion around the site, many present felt that the site was dangerous, as the fence was down and there were cables and rubbish on the pavement. A decision was taken to ask Cllr S.Coyle for assistance in finding out who to contact regarding this to register our complaint. MC said that she would email Cllr C regarding this right away.

JO asked for an update on the proposed badges for community council members?

JC stated that he has this in hand and should have some examples for next months meeting.

JO – asked if JC had contacted the local councillor for help in getting a crossing at the shops on the main road, JO agreed to follow this up by contacting the councillor and coming back to us next month.

GB – stated that she would find out who our new community police officer was and ask them to come to our monthly meetings.

JC – stated that he would be on leave for our next meeting which should have been the AGM.

A decision was taken to postpone the AGM until our November meeting.

MC – asked for volunteers from the CC to attend Lovell's open day on 21<sup>st</sup>, almost all present stated that they would try to go along on the day.

**Treasurers Report** – there was no treasurers report tonight, the books and accounts had been received back from the auditors today, and these would be passed to FQ this week.

**AOB**

**There was no other business this evening.**

**Date of next meeting 6<sup>th</sup> October 2010.**